

Paul Beverley

Independent Chair, Sea Change Stakeholder Working Group

7/12/2015

Dear Paul

The New Zealand Sport Fishing Council appreciate the opportunity to nominate representation to the 'Sea Change' Hauraki Gulf Marine Park spatial planning process Stakeholder Working Group.

Previously the SWG has enjoyed the service of Allan Proctor who has kept our Board informed of progress. We thank him and the Mercury Bay Sport Fishing Club for their commitment and contribution.

As discussed, we are able to nominate our Council Board member, Scott Macindoe, supported by Trish Rea to step up into this challenging role. Scott has earned our confidence over many years. As you know he is overcommitted already, however supported by Trish Rea, we believe he can make a solid contribution. They have worked closely together for 14 years and have provided all concerned with professional, well researched and reliable inputs. I have attached brief bios on them both.

Paul, please do not hesitate to contact me for any further information required

Best regards

Phil Appleyard President

secretary@nzsportfishing.org.nz